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Dear Friends, 

     We have so many exciting things to report this past year! The Hallsville Education Foundation is celebrating 

15 years of making a difference for Hallsville students and teachers. Over the last 15 years, we have helped 

students achieve lasting success and strengthened the Hallsville community.  Our grants to teachers program 

has allowed our teachers to explore their own creativity and innovation.  We want to make sure we are not  

resting on yesterdayõs successes, but always pushing forward to tomorrowõs opportunities. 

     Imagine building a robot at just 8 years of age.  Or, being given the chance to be the first in your family to go 

to college?  These are just some of the exceptional opportunities brightening the lives of the many Hallsville 

students. 

     Although our success in helping kids succeed has always been closely linked to others who share our goal, 

last year, more than ever, we made progress thanks to several key partnerships.  With help from generous donors, we made great progress 

in expanding the opportunities available to our students, even at a time when resources have 

been limited.  We raised $70,000 at Get Rowdy, Get Loud in October and, for the first time 

ever, we have reached our goal of $100,000 just during the months of August through  

Decemberéand we still have 7 months to go in our fundraising fiscal year.  This 

has never been more important than right now when our schools are struggling 

with fewer resources.   

      Putting kids first has always been our goal. Throughout this report, you will 

learn more about the programs and our funding goals.  Even more important, 

you will meet some of the kids who have already reaped the benefits of our 

efforts.   We are grateful to all of our valuable partners for their help in igniting 

the spark of learning over the last 15 years.  Together, we are giving kids tools 

to create better lives. 
 

           Gratefully, 
 

 

 

              

             Jackie VanDusen                               Beth Godsey 

      President     Executive Director 

     Many thanks to everyone who came out and 

braved the weather to support the  

Foundation.  We had 74 registered runners.  

The race began/ended at Hallsville City Park 

and included an appearance by Santa and his 

elf, Joshua AND an ugly sweater contest.   

Proceeds from the Fun Run benefit the Foun-

dationõs innovative teaching grants and dual 

credit scholarships and our Fun Run partner,  

Hallsville High School Cross Country Team.   

     Special thanks to Jason & Paula Ainsworth 

for donating the snacks, Tommy & Traci  

Dionisio for the hot, 

Main Street Coffee 

House coffee, and all 

of the Foundation 

director volunteers, 

and HHS Cross  

Country parents and 

students. 

The Hallsville Education Foundation held itõs first ever 

Bunco Night on February 29th at The Belgium House.  

The turnout from the community was awesome.   We 

raised $1,000.  It was a great night to socialize with 

friends and meet some new ones.  Everyone enjoyed 

rolling the dice in hopes of yelling, òBunco!ó  Thank you 

all who attended and supported this event through your 

cash donations and donating of delicious desserts, 

coffee, and door prizes.  
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GIVING STUDENTS A HEAD START ON THEIR CAREERS   

     In 2010, the Education Foundation implemented Dual Credit Scholarships for Hallsville High School juniors and seniors 
who longed to begin their college careers early, but desired the assistance of a scholarship.   Dual Credit allows students to 
get a jump-start on their college careers while still enrolled in high school.  These courses enable students to obtain both high 
school and college credit at the same time. Dual Credit Classes offered at Hallsville High School include English, History, 
Mathematics and Speech among several others, including cosmetology, culinary, and ag mechanics courses from Texas 
State Technical College.   Students must adhere to collegiate standards and rigor and must obtain a passing grade of ñCò or 
higher to obtain college credit.  Hallsville High Schoolôs collegiate partners are Kilgore College, LeTourneau University, and 
TSTC and students walk away with a college credit transcript along with high school credit on a Hallsville High School tran-
script.  
     Recipients are awarded dual credit scholarships via an application process that begins each spring.  The applications are 
then reviewed by the Education Foundation Scholarship Committee and recipients are notified during the summer. "There's 
nothing that compares to that light bulb moment when a child realizes they have a chance to go to college.  Something like 
that changes the way they feel about their life and it changes your life, too," said Beth Godsey.   Since fall of 2010, the Education Foundation has awarded 176 
scholarships totaling $48,798.  Rachel Kuykendall, one of the dual credit scholarship recipients, believes "The scholarship made a difference in my life for the  
following reasons. First, it gave me an opportunity to take the class, for without it, I would not have financially been able to afford the classes. Next, it pushed me to 
achieve high goals in the curriculum itself. I needed the grade to maintain the scholarship. By pushing myself, it has implanted a drive to achieve my goals faster 
and more efficiently than before. Lastly, the scholarship has taught me to be grateful for the little things that can turn into a big thing. The scholarship alone is a 
glimpse into my college expenses, but overall, it has given me over 30 hours to walk away with, but at a fraction of the dual credit cost."  Rachel plans to pursue a 

career in the field of allied health.  
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And the Award Goes To... 

Student Distinguished Educator 

McKenna Barker Jennifer Roberts 

Jack Barron Tracy Dewoody 

Taylor Boozier Dawn Dillard 

Sarah Bradford Lee Branson 

Lauren Dirksen Cari Bailey 

Emily G. Emerson Rex McCullough 

Andrea Gonzalez Huerta Tracy Dewoody 

Hannah Greer Brian Greer 

Carson Henderson Martha Dalby 

Melanie Kroyer Sarah Odom 

Nicolas Lanas Amy Fix 

Colin Lapic Mike Clay 

Victoria Laughlin Dawn Dillard 

Mallan Mauldin Lee Branson 

Jacob Middleton Shalom Johnson 

Hannah Mizell Rex McCullough 

Jayla Nelson Debbie Cline 

Kevin Nguyen Christina Eagan 

Haley Prazak Martha Dalby 

Pralahad ñPeterò Raman Daniel Pipak 

Ethan Reeder Daniel Pipak 

Kenneth Roszell Lee Branson 

Marcus Sales Lee Branson 

Kevin Sheard Lee Branson 

Glenn Hulon Sherard Doug Childs 

Jacob Smith Mike Clay 

Rita E. Spellman Sherry Britt 

Alena Swanson Rex McCullough 

Caden Thomson Lindsay Slaten 

Rebekah Walton Rex McCullough 

Ariel Winsted Kathryn Calaway 

Jacob York Amy Fix 

Since 2010, the Hallsville Education Foundation honors the Top 10 percent of the graduating senior 

class.  Each honored student selects an educator that made a difference in their lives.  The Hallsville 

ISD Teachers of the Year are also recognized and awarded $1,000.  In addition, the Foundationõs  

generous donors are invited to attend and they are acknowledged.  òBeing selected as a Distinguished 

Educator at our Top 10 Percent is one of the highlights of my year.  Being a teacher means the world to 

me, and it is nice to hear from the kids that I have impacted their lives in such a positive manner. I hope 

that I am able to continue being a positive influence for my students for many 

years to come!ó said Lee Branson, HHS Biology, AP Biology & UIL instructor. 
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